Garrison Creek Association 2023 Annual Meeting June 17, 2023

Meeting was held in Keith and Lori Knutson's garage with coffee and rolls served at 10:30 a.m. Keith called the meeting to order at 11:04.

## Opening Remarks—

Introductions were made by all who were in attendance.

A motion was made by Lori Smith to approve minutes of last year's annual meeting; second by Mary Anderson. All in favor and motion carried.

## **Old Business:**

**Traffic speed limits** 

One stop license renewal with COE

Website is up and running <a href="http://garrisoncreekcabin.com">http://garrisoncreekcabin.com</a>

One-stop License area maintenance update—public boat ramp cleaning and silt removal

Dogs should not be running at large

No dumping of trash or waste on private/association license one-stop property

Update on stairway in Dynamite Bay. Permits have been completed. Installation completed in the freeway.

The motion was made by Mary Anderson to close out Old Business, seconded by Herb Murie. All in favor and motion carried.

## **New Business:**

Proposed budget (23-24) – 82 members have paid dues.

Lori Smith motioned to approve the budget. Sharon Petrik seconded. All in favor—budget passed.

Corps membership addresses will be updated.

Marty addressed township update. The association gets approximately 3K dollars a year allocated for gravel. Jason Schumaier was hired last year to help with snow removal.

Cory Behles on township board is also concerned about snow removal. We hope to continue to have Jason do this for the association.

Thanks to Herb Murie, Gary Larson, Warren Gesner, Marty Malachowski and others for their part in snow removal.

Snow removal equipment may be needed, and we may have to lease it.

Thanks to all who helped with the snow fence removal.

Rolly Ackerman addressed the Dock Permit Committee recommendations.

Since 2021 if there's a waiting list the COE has said we need to go to group docks.

There will be a two-person group dock in Dynamite Bay and there as a few three people group docks assigned.

Discussion was held on how many boats, people, and groups can be on a dock.

The association dock committee will set this, so the areas aren't encroached on.

Every permit given out or changed has to be approved by the dock committee.

If there is more discussion or questions, people are encouraged to come to the next board meeting (third Thursday of each month—July 20)

Boat landing movement is constant as the water keeps coming up. It has been moved 2-3 times a week. Warren Gessner has helped often. May need to find others. When the excavator comes from Nygaard Construction to move silt, they will move the dock, too.

The shoreline inspection is Tuesday, June 22 at 11 a.m. Mike Larson volunteered to help Marty and Keith.

If anyone is certified to spray weeds, let us know. Robert Miller has been doing this but may not be available.

Nancy Magnuson and her daughter have volunteered to head up the 4<sup>th</sup> of July parade. They have made fliers and the parade begin at 10 a.m.

We are still waiting on our street signs. Jim Gray will be contacted again.

911 addresses need to be implemented.

## **Election of Officers:**

Ron Anderson nominated Marty Malachowski for another term as Vice-President. Mary Anderson seconded. Loren Ness motioned for a unanimous ballot. All in favor.

Tammy Haugen nominated JoAnne Haugland for another term as Secretary. Mary Anderson second. All in favor.

Tammy Haugen nominated Laurie Larson for another term as Member at Large. Jan Ness seconded. All in favor.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:04.

Respectfully submitted, Laurie Larson for JoAnne Haugland, Secretary.